

Jerrel Kruschke, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works

Office of the City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, P.E. Infrastructure Administration Manager

October 12, 2022

3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #220843

INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE FROM EAST KANE PLACE

TO A POINT 75 FEET NORTH

REMOVE NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE FROM EAST KANE PLACE

TO A POINT 50 FEET NORTH

Dear 3rd Aldermanic District:

This is in response to a request from your office on behalf of a local resident to install the abovecaptioned parking restrictions.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that westbound motorists on East Kane Place continue to have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on North Oakland Avenue when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend extending this parking restriction to increase visibility at the intersection.

Legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting to install the parking restriction.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Then City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt





Jerrel Kruschke, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works

Office of the City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, P.E.
Infrastructure Administration Manager

October 12, 2022

Honorable Scott Spiker Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #220843

INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 13TH STREET FROM WEST MALLORY AVENUE

TO A POINT 40 FEET NORTH

## Dear Alderman Spiker:

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned parking restriction. Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found eastbound motorists on West Mallory Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound on South 13th Street when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing the above-captioned parking restriction to increase visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt





Jerrel Kruschke, P.E. Commissioner of Public Works

Office of the City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, P.E. Infrastructure Administration Manager

October 12, 2022

Honorable Marina Dimitrijevic Alderwoman, 14th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 14TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #220843

INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE NORTH SIDE OF EAST LINCOLN AVENUE FROM SOUTH MOUND STREET TO

TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST

Dear Alderwoman Dimitrijevic:

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned parking restriction. Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found southbound motorists on South Mound Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on East Lincoln Avenue when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing the above-captioned parking restriction to increase visibility.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Timothy J Thun City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt





**Jerrel Kruschke, P.E.** Commissioner of Public Works

Office of the City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, P.E. Infrastructure Administration Manager

October 12, 2022

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #220843

INSTALL WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON THE WEST

SIDE OF NORTH 59TH STREET FROM WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD

TO A POINT 100 FEET NORTH

REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF

NORTH 59TH STREET FROM WEST BLUE MOUND ROAD

TO A POINT 100 FEET NORTH

Dear Alderman Murphy:

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local business owner to implement the above-captioned parking restriction changes.

Our Traffic Engineering staffs has investigated this request and found that the no parking restriction on the west side of North 59th Street north of West Blue Mound Road can be removed, thereby restoring additional on-street parking in this area and still allow traffic flow on the roadway. However, since North 59th Street has a 30 feet street width, we recommend the installation of a "No Parking December 1st to March 1st parking restriction to maintain a drivable roadway width for emergency vehicles during the winter months.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Thun City Engineer

SCR:trt

